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Honoring Memorial Day 
 



 

 

 

 

I hope that everyone spent time on Memorial Day remembering the sacrifices 
that so many have made to our great nation to protect our freedoms. To all of 
the service members and families of service members in my district, please know 
that I am thankful for your sacrifice. I was humbled to join American Legion Post 
150 and local scouts for their Memorial Day Ceremony. 

 

 

 

  

Happy First Day of Pride Month! 
 

 

 

Today is the first day of Pride Month. Pride has its roots in the Stonewall riots of the 
1960s in New York, which was a protest against inequality and injustice against 
the LGBTQ+ community. It is an annual time in which we celebrate the vibrancy 
of our LGBTQ+ community and commit to working towards a future that is 
equitable and inclusive. I will always be an ally to our LGBTQ+ neighbors, students, 
and community members. I am honored to be a co-sponsor of the Pride 
Proclamation from the Board of Supervisors, which was led by Supervisor Glass. 
 
The Loudoun Pride Festival is back for 2023 on Sunday, June 4th. The event is 
expected to welcome nearly 3,000 attendees and over 100 businesses to 



celebrate the LGBTQ+ community in Loudoun County. It will include live 
entertainment, a wine and beer garden, food vendors, family fun, an allies 
exhibition, and more. The event will take place from 1pm to 7pm at Claude 
Moore Park. To learn more about the event and buy tickets, please visit 
www.eqloco.com/pride  

 

 

 

  

Congratulations to the Class of 2023 
 

 

 

Last night I had the honor of attending the Potomac Falls High School graduation. 
It was wonderful to celebrate the amazing accomplishments of so many of our 
Algonkian district students. If you are a student graduating in the class of 2023 or 
a parent of graduating student: Congratulations on your remarkable 
achievement. As a parent to a graduating senior, I know how much this 
achievement means to our students and families. 
 
I am excited to be attending the graduations of W.O. Robey High School and 
Dominion High School in the coming weeks. 

 

As a parent to a graduating senior, I 
know how much this achievement 
means to our students and families. 
Today, I was thrilled to join my son on a 
walk through Horizon Elementary 
School with his classmates. As a lifelong 
LCPS student, he was able to meet his 
Kindergarten Teacher and connect 
with classmates he grew up with. 
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Dominion Energy Transmission Project 
 

 

 

Dominion Energy is anticipating needs for new 500 kV and 230 kV electric 
transmission line infrastructure, including new substations, in the Loudoun County 
and Ashburn areas. Dominion Energy claims that increased power demands are 
driving the need for this infrastructure. I have expressed and will continue to 
express concerns about any plans that include high-powered transmission lines 
along Route 7 and in the Algonkian district. 
 
Postcards were sent out by Dominion over the weekend to Loudoun County 
residents, including the Algonkian District, containing information about the 
project. There are two community meetings planned in order to take resident 
feedback: 

• June 22, 2023 from 12pm - 1pm on Zoom (log-in details TBD) 
• June 29, 2023 from 5pm - 8pm in-person (location TBD) 

 
As soon as Dominion Energy shares the sign-up information for the virtual meeting 
on June 22nd and shares the location for the in-person meeting on June 29th, my 
office will publicize that information. I encourage all residents to share their 
feedback at the advertised meetings. My office will continue to relay constituent 
concerns to our contacts at Dominion Energy. To stay up-to-date on project 
updates, visit  DominionEnergy.com/NOVA  

 

 

 

  

Metropolitan Washington 2023 Homelessness 
Point-in-Time Count Released 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZTo7LZG94t7xLUetNLTfhdDjvTr03SUK8Moo9HQg6UldyWTFrNy80LxcXcUcT8NRpIXDyEBdx4wUjgcLgr73S2gJhga0gNVxP79VBI2hfLzABsiVVIRjIkN3jZ3b794EhWXyAmSueIqkR8VKeeg5tw==&c=jhT7EjPZlXObAgUbV48xVAKE70D_NvMuewoBMlFrA71g0zHDTdHywA==&ch=v1M1SJrCcVWkMTRqUzaUbanWNqpgAlbWODYagLOMzSekLaNKdNi-uw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!3DzXebK3FQOJMqBUKqhnIR7c6qypjPvkcUibYEdNnhI7tUozyQZ4dVkxTAFznFiEKjCZe5fqKa7UFjOnS9N7KdLg7DZzucCGOypV_Q$


 

 

Homelessness in the Washington D.C. region is up 18% over last year, according 
to the Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments’ May 2023 
Homelessness in Metropolitan Washington: Results and Analysis from the 2023 
Point-in-Time Count of Persons Experiencing Homelessness report. The number of 
people experiencing homelessness in the region increased by 1,300 since 2022. In 
Loudoun County, the number of persons experiencing homelessness increased by 
30% in the last five years, from 169 persons in 2019 to 220 in 2023. Read the report 
here. 
 
“The rise in homelessness from 2022 highlights the challenges that members of our 
community continue to face,” said Loudoun County Department of Family 
Services Director Ina Fernández. “We continue to provide year-round support 
services to anyone in our community who may be experiencing a housing crisis 
and wants to accept our assistance.” 
 
Anyone experiencing homelessness in Loudoun County is encouraged to contact 
the Department of Family Services’ Information & Referral /Coordinated Entry 
program at 703-777-0420.  

 

 

 

  

Like us on Facebook, Twitter, and 
Instagram! 

 

    

 

Juli E. Briskman, Algonkian District Supervisor  
Ethan Gardner, Acting Chief of Staff  

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZTo7LZG94t7xLUetNLTfhdDjvTr03SUK8Moo9HQg6UldyWTFrNy80LxcXcUcT8NRloMHII08_uRwOZsEW2F7cxBeP01BYMbAFe7SdNke9W4PfBJ8nUvV8btsO3xZdM8-MKCHjhGbZenknVUWuAqQcXQaRrkTnvHGZK6rP1-nmHlGvYm4pIq2I1vNZ8iZaKCYF6wXWo4dxwqNCsT_slpOOtrYIGZjWolgaRGT4PO1SJR2iaFcGhsnu1guslTUSmhNbHywt0VPxfkHohaSJUL--nlgu1ImGTjfvfUWzp0AOeNqXLrNKJwOT6gKmgNyCFcejdLRanPQkGtUXwnPNrRrQx5xMECYlqF9RGBDuxXDp8YCKuBhs13FwtN18KAQ90sE4zUDuR63YKSaYss6IULxltp_cyYpsf0a&c=jhT7EjPZlXObAgUbV48xVAKE70D_NvMuewoBMlFrA71g0zHDTdHywA==&ch=v1M1SJrCcVWkMTRqUzaUbanWNqpgAlbWODYagLOMzSekLaNKdNi-uw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!3DzXebK3FQOJMqBUKqhnIR7c6qypjPvkcUibYEdNnhI7tUozyQZ4dVkxTAFznFiEKjCZe5fqKa7UFjOnS9N7KdLg7DZzucBTzUWLmA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZTo7LZG94t7xLUetNLTfhdDjvTr03SUK8Moo9HQg6UldyWTFrNy80BSdY2iQijWzG2S1DpxfuX0LYnHPrp2DC0RfG4usCwQ9E8DTb_wAEJCqdWBhLNDI1nccLWuTPnoaZEwvj5CEOaJYbvadQFBKolkyTMcT_avNKcUUrnYjvTisQ6PRsXOFCVfD58XNdIWNZJFQ_WvmypQ=&c=jhT7EjPZlXObAgUbV48xVAKE70D_NvMuewoBMlFrA71g0zHDTdHywA==&ch=v1M1SJrCcVWkMTRqUzaUbanWNqpgAlbWODYagLOMzSekLaNKdNi-uw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!3DzXebK3FQOJMqBUKqhnIR7c6qypjPvkcUibYEdNnhI7tUozyQZ4dVkxTAFznFiEKjCZe5fqKa7UFjOnS9N7KdLg7DZzucCrFkr67A$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZTo7LZG94t7xLUetNLTfhdDjvTr03SUK8Moo9HQg6UldyWTFrNy80ABTErXs25-U8Hth0vsic6JnHNSHhwWfhFB1VGq8W4720QUtqqoQjWFEBVRe2DORV_6njEvGuj7t48PAxq2P0yR6XaylE93s5x3y_Qw_A-m9&c=jhT7EjPZlXObAgUbV48xVAKE70D_NvMuewoBMlFrA71g0zHDTdHywA==&ch=v1M1SJrCcVWkMTRqUzaUbanWNqpgAlbWODYagLOMzSekLaNKdNi-uw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!3DzXebK3FQOJMqBUKqhnIR7c6qypjPvkcUibYEdNnhI7tUozyQZ4dVkxTAFznFiEKjCZe5fqKa7UFjOnS9N7KdLg7DZzucBLGgOBtQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZTo7LZG94t7xLUetNLTfhdDjvTr03SUK8Moo9HQg6UldyWTFrNy80ABcZud65SPnH4PwvE289QRi2_WuEJSI6vFHWzRyu7Kehq3c0NEgDSc0LfZQHypsSDL1uWyJx-ALyPadnit5w-peZjajJ7HksJ8so-rhkBjEswOINGQ1ZTM=&c=jhT7EjPZlXObAgUbV48xVAKE70D_NvMuewoBMlFrA71g0zHDTdHywA==&ch=v1M1SJrCcVWkMTRqUzaUbanWNqpgAlbWODYagLOMzSekLaNKdNi-uw==__;!!IvMiCv_-VA!3DzXebK3FQOJMqBUKqhnIR7c6qypjPvkcUibYEdNnhI7tUozyQZ4dVkxTAFznFiEKjCZe5fqKa7UFjOnS9N7KdLg7DZzucBKgmKrxQ$
mailto:Ethan.Gardner@Loudoun.gov


Algonkian District Supervisor Page  
Email Supervisor Briskman 

  
We want to hear from you! Share your concerns, questions, or events that you 

would like to see featured in upcoming newsletters. 
Email Ethan Gardner 

   

 

   

Supervisor Juli E. Briskman | Loudoun Board of Supervisors, 1 Harrison Street, SE, Leesburg, VA 
20177  
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